WHITE ROSE BRIDGE CLUB GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING NOTES - 10/18/2024

A.   CALL to order by Judy Parsons, president at 12:05pm

1. All were welcomed to the annual general membership meeting, luncheon followed by a game.

2. Report that finances of the bridge club ended in the black for the fiscal year September 1, 2023 to August 31, 2024.
Encouragement to the membership and other players present today that the success of the club depends on table counts, encouraging increased frequency of playing and for new members to join in all activities offered by the club.
This club is open to advice and ideas to increase the table counts and to ensure a pleasant and comfortable playing and learning environment.

3. The contract between the White Rose Bridge Club and Bridge Boardroom, LLC with Ed Scanlon as club manager has been accepted by both parties for another 3 years.


B.   BYLAWS - Report by Sue Cathcart on the  proposed amendments to the bylaws. These  were provided to the membership in emails over the past 1 1/2 months, additional print-outs of the proposed amendments were present in the club and are present on each table today. Discussion ensued from the floor for clarifications. 
Amendments to the bylaws were approved by a majority vote.

C.   NOMINATING COMMITTEE - Slate presented by Linda Davidson, VP and chair of the committee:
1.  2 new nominees to the board were presented : Steve Becker and Carol Buchholtz
Re-election of board members for another term: Carl Fahnestock, Cathy Brown, Ike Hileman
Officers continuing their terms: Judy Parsons, president, Linda Davidson VP, Gail Burke, secretary
New officer, Carol Buchholtz, Treasurer
Board members continuing their terms: Elaine Smith, Lloyd Schubert, Michelle Hovis,
Retiring board members : Sue Cathcart, Henry Behr, Kitty Shorb, Ed Magee, Mitch Burke
Thank you to the retiring board members and an additional thank you to Ed Magee for his duties as Treasurer for the club.
Slate of board members as presented was approved by a majority vote.

2. Kitty Shorb will continue in the Sunshine-Hospitality position. 


No new business presented from the floor.
Meeting adjourned at 12:35pm










